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SUBJECT: Opportunity to Learn Survey Results 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

As part of RISE and Utah Aspire Plus summative testing for grades 3-10, students participated in an 

Opportunity to Learn (OTL) survey from USBE. The purpose of the survey was to add context 

around how shifting learning environments affected students’ achievement on the summative 

assessments. 

 

The OTL questions used on the survey are attached with this memo. A dashboard that shows the 

results from this survey for the district and individual schools may be found here, including OTL 

responses tied to math and reading proficiency level. Additional information and data dashboards 

will be added in the future. 

 

If you have questions about the survey or the OTL dashboards, please contact Brooke Anderson in 

Evaluation, Research & Accountability. 

https://10az.online.tableau.com/#/site/benstableau/workbooks/1720531?:origin=card_share_link

